SLMC General Meeting

January 20, 2014

Called to order 7:03 p.m.

Opening prayer: Nat Chavez

Recess for dinner, reconvened 7:35 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance: Ramiro Arreaga

Welcome new members and guests: John Lerma, Ricardo Romano, Pedro Reyes, Rick De Leon, Edward Diarcos

Member Mike Lutz had an announcement to make before leaving to another obligation. Sausage making is Feb. 15 at Ike Eisenminger’s place. He needs to put a team together and is asking for volunteers – about 25 people needed. They expect to make seven batches. Rain plan is to convene at Larry Dreyer’s.


Birthdays: Senior member is Raymond Olvera at 86; junior member at 50 I Mark Resendez.

Cooking team: Rudy Martinez led the effort. On his team: Sean Silvas, Paul Aleman, Manuel Ibarra, Larry Fuentes, Paul Bowen, Russell Phillips, Eddie Cruz. Manuel Ibarra is leading next month, with a Mexican-themed dinner of enchiladas, rice & beans.

Minutes of the previous meeting: James Benavides offered a summary, since the meeting minutes went out late. Accepted as read.

Treasurer: A printed report was provided. Note, there’s a raffle roll-over from last month.

Correspondence: James Benavides summarized. Regular bank statements, plus a number of Gerlach Auction requests from students. James mentioned how club funds are contributed toward scholarship and that we usually receive some hogs from the auction.

While waiting for Chaplain Nat Chavez to return, an announcement was made: Congratulations to member Robert Quiroga who just got engaged.

Chaplain: Nat asked for prayers for member Don Moderick and family. Don passed away recently. He’ll have a mass scheduled. The family did a private memorial, so the club will have to hold its own service later.

Inventory: Rico is taking care of his father. Russell has no report on procurement. Russell mentioned that RC Contreras has the pictures from the Dinner Dance.

Membership: Todd reports 269 members, 47 lifetime, 42 mail-out, 50 unpaid.

Web: James Benavides, Todd Shannon and Joey Groff Jr. are now committee members to assist John Hardin. Recent materials added include menus, updated presidents roster, organizational chart, and other misc. details.

Christian Services: Wallie has been reporting by e-mail. Bill Cooper has a biopsy coming. Pray for Charlie Eckart, recovering from a heart attack. Bill Groff is under hospice care. Paul Keller lost a daughter. RC lost his mom. Steve Dupnik and Don Obrien lost their father-in-law (married to sisters). Wallie offers his thanks to members who’ve been keeping him informed.

Communications: Henry Garcia detailed some of his involvement with the WGD program book. Note, it’s the 40th anniversary. Henry asks members to please place ads. Various members contributing images. David Keller is preparing details on the history of the event. Henry is asking others with images and institutional knowledge to please step up and see him.

Henry completed his research on robo-calling services and the executive board voted to approve implementation of automated phone calls in the event of significant news or events, such as deaths of club members or any other major development.

Everett’s phone rang while Henry was presenting. Everett informed the club that he’s a grandfather again.

Entertainment: Manuel Ibarra reports, we will be pursuing the option for a family picnic. The program is in development and we’re considering options for games, swimming, barbecue. The Retama Night we talked about is also in planning stages. He’ll be looking into the racing season. Manuel asked for a show of hands of who would be interested in each event. The picnic had a very strong show of support and the night at the race track had a moderate sized group.

Also, the Talons have a season opening, Mar. 15, for consideration.

Benevolence: RC Contreras reporting on behalf of Ralf Meneses. First, a thank-you for club support in dealing with the loss of is mother. RC then reported the approval of a $200 stipend to the Spanish Choir to prepare for their Feb. 14 dance.

Wild Game Dinner: Don offers the floor to his officers. Brett reports, all tables sold out.  Russell reports all meat accounted for. Matt Mora reports, prize acquisition is ahead of schedule. Guns have been acquired. Joey encourages members to sell Big Bucks tickets. We’ve sold 31 of 550. Henry Garcia reports, we’re trying to sell the $3,000 and $2,500 ads. Matt Mora for prize acquisition asked members to please talk to their contacts and ask for items that can go to raffle. Big Bucks details: that’s a $5,000 prize for first place. Note, the seller receives a commission. Feb. 15 is last day to turn in any prizes. There will be a chairmen’s meeting in February. Feb. 1, cleaning pits – we need a work party at Leon Valley Storage, 9 a.m.

Attire: Todd showed the new WGD shirt. $30. Last chance to buy is tonight. Credi cards accepted.

Capital Campaign: David Keller will continue to work with his committee to determine a solution to our situation. Expect a report after WGD.

Announcements: James Benavides invited club member to the Asian Festival, Feb. 1, 10 a.m. – 5 p.m., at the Institute of Texan Cultures. James is the communications officer there and has presented to the club in the past. James detailed the tradition of the festival and what members can expect.

Raffle: Big Bucks, Gas Card, Cha Cha’s margaritas and 5 SLMC aprons are up for winning.

Big Bucks 1: Nick Losoya

Big Bucks 1: “Gizmo”

Big Bucks 1: Adolfo Riquenez

Big Bucks 2: Nick Losoya, Lou Davis

Big Bucks 2: Loren Brown, Joe Pina

Big Bucks 2: Greg Shean, Carlos Baker

Big bucks 3: Felipe Gonzalez, Carlos Mora, Wallie Fields

Bi Bucks 3: Felipe Gonzalez, James Benavides, John Stanley

Big Bucks 3: Joey Groff, Lou Davis, Joe Pina

Big Bucks 3: Adolf Moncevaez, James Springer, Don Obrien

Big Bucks 3: Joey Groff, Wallie Fields, Charlie Urbanowitz

Gas card: Lou Rangel

Cha Cha’s: Brett Ingram

Aprons: Tony Paniagua, Greg Shean, Lou Davis, George Delgado, Rick Hite

Motion to adjourn: Loren Brown

Second: Terry Sparrow

Closing prayer: Nat Chavez

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

